
Submitter: Amanda Duncan 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Climate, Energy, and 
Environment 

Measure, Appointment or 
Topic: 

HB3119 

I am writing to urge you to vote NO on HB 3119. I live in a neighborhood that is quite 

close to Highway 217 in the Portland metro area. I have long been concerned about 

the effects of the diesel-burning trucks that travel this highway 24/7 on our local air 

quality. Many children live in this neighborhood, and I have two friends with severe 

COPD. The Advanced Clean Truck (ACT) rule is desperately needed to protect the 

health of Oregonians as well as our climate.  We cannot afford a delay of the ACT. 

Please vote NO on HB 3119. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dr. Amanda Duncan 

Beaverton, Oregon 


